
Colour Run 
Due to some inclement weather over the past couple of 
days our oval is very wet.  Therefore, it is not able to be 
used on Friday for the colour run.  We are rescheduling 
the colour run to next Tuesday 5th December. The 
weather forecast is predicting some sunshine over the 
weekend which will hopefully dry out our oval ready for 
a fantastic colour run on Tuesday. 

 

Parent Behaviour 
Can I remind all parents that the school has a value of respect, and we expect that all parents 
adhere to this when conducting any business before, during or after school.  Abusive language 
is unacceptable as is approaching students other than your own or their family members.  If for 
any reason you have an issue with a student or parent of Coral Park Primary School the correct 
and only response is to approach the school to help you resolve your issue. Please be mindful 
that you are the role model for your children and set the example that they will follow. 
 

Year 6 Graduation 
Next Thursday 7th December we will celebrate our 2023 Year 6 students’ final year of primary school.  Their 
Graduation Ceremony will be held in our MPC building starting at 5.30pm.  We are looking forward to 
acknowledging the achievements of all our Year 6 students over their seven years of schooling.  
 

2024 
They say change is often as good as a holiday.  Well in 2024 we will be 
making just a small change to the time our school gates will be open.  
Students will be able to access the school grounds from 8:30am and will 
need to proceed to the basketball courts where they will be supervised until 
8:45am.  At this time, they will still be supervised however they will then be 
able to move into their classrooms or other areas of the school grounds.   
 

Principal’s Reading Challenge 
This week is a special one as we congratulate Ava Rose from S15 who is the first 
student to reach 300 nights of reading for 2023. This is an awesome 
achievement.  She has now set herself a new goal for the rest of the term which 
I am positive she will reach.  
 

Before and After School Care 
It is with great pleasure that I announce that Liz Huggins has been appointed into the OSHClub coordinator 
position for 2024.  Many of you will know Liz as she works in our library and has previously been the School 

Council President.  She also runs playgroup out of the old hall.  Liz will 
continue to support parents in playgroup and keep our library in order as 
she embarks on this new role in before and after school care. 
 

Enjoy Life! 
Justin Blake -Thompson 
Principal 
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2024 CURRICULUM CONTRIBUTION (BOOKLIST) 

Thank you to our wonderful families who have already 
paid the 2024 Curriculum Contribution for their children! 
We appreciate your prompt payment and your support. 

Coral Park Primary School does not charge compulsory fees and relies on 
the generous contributions of families to be able to purchase resources to 
enhance our student curriculum and improve our great school. 

We are asking families to make a contribution of $100 per child.  

Contributions can be made over the phone, using the payment 
form on the notice, to the office, or direct deposited into the 
school bank account. 

School bank details are: Coral Park Primary School 
    BSB 063 250 
    Account Number 009 018 17 
 

NOTICE REMINDERS 
Please make sure you return all permission slips for the Year 2 Sleepover, as 
well as the Year 6 Graduation excursion. 2024 Year 6 top orders also need 
to be returned so your child doesn’t miss out! 

Sunday 3rd September 

 

 

 

 

 

September to May 

No Hat No Play 

Remember your hat and water bottle each day. 

Coral Park Primary is a SunSmart school and is committed to ensuring our students and 
staff are protected from the harsh effects of the sun during the warmer months of         
September to May. School hats need to be worn for all outside activities to ensure      
protection from UV rays and water bottles need to be used to make sure students remain 
hydrated and ready to learn. 

Coral Park school hats are available from the office for $10.  

 

Diary Dates 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DECEMBER 
 

Friday 1st December 

Colour Explosion Fun Run 

POSTPONED 
 

Assembly in the MPC at 2.30pm 

Item by the Band - All Welcome 

 

Tuesday 5th December 

Colour Explosion Fun Run 

 

Thursday 7th December 

Year 6 Graduation Evening 

5.30pm - 8.30pm in the MPC 

 

Friday 8th December 

Planning Day 

NO STUDENTS TO ATTEND 

 

Monday 11th December 

Year 6 Top Orders Due 

 

Tuesday 12th December 

Year 7 2024 Secondary School 

Transition Day 

 

Thursday 14th December 

Year 6 Excursion 

to Gumbuya World 
 

Last day of canteen for 2023 
 

Year 2 Sleepover 

 

Friday 15
th

 November 

Assembly in the MPC at 2.30pm 

Item by the Band - All Welcome 

 

Wednesday 20th December 

Last Day of Term 4 

1.30pm Finish 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COLOUR EXPLOSION FUN RUN 

Tuesday 5th Dec. 

Please send your child to school with a                
white t-shirt and make sure you have               
done as much fundraising as you can. 



 

 

Students had a fabulous time last week when    
players from Melbourne United visited our school 
to run basketball clinics and they also had a game 
with some of our students. 



 

Auslan in Term 4 
This term in Auslan, we have had a focus on Nature. This has included learning all about different 
landforms, flora and fauna. Students are taught new signs through explicit teaching, various     
collaborative games and class challenges. One of our favourite games to play is Kahoot. Students 
log into the game through their iPads and play the game by guessing the sign shown on the screen. 
Another popular activity in Auslan is card matching and memory. This is where students practice 
matching the Auslan sign to a picture.  

Students have also used Seesaw to record themselves signing various 
words, phrases and sentences. Here is a snapshot of some Coral Park 
Stars and their awesome Zoo Projects. 

Calvin J4 
Haniya  J4 



 

Surya J1 

Manea J2 

Naheda S20  

Noor S19  

Lathu S20  

Deven S20  

Sonny J4  

Zahra J1 

Auslan 



 

Prep students are very excited to be participating 

in the Henny Penny Hatching program. They have 

enjoyed observing the new chickens and are now 

eagerly waiting for some more of the eggs to 

hatch.  

 



Congratulations to the following students who have demonstrated our school values and   

completed their reward charts... 

T R A N S I T I O N S  Respectful

Responsible Determined

Resilient

We are quiet.

We leave work 

displays on the 

walls

We hold the 

door open for 

others.

We walk.

We stay 

together.

We walk our 

scooter or 

bike.

We stay with 

our partner.

We look where 

we are going.

We stay in 

designated 

areas.

We wait at the 

door for 

teacher 

directions.

We join at the 

back of the 

line.

We stay in our 

place in the 

line.

Coral Park STARS Awards  
Congratulations to the following students for earning classroom awards... 

Husna   J1 For always being determined in all learning areas. 

Noyan J1  For his determination during Mathematics sessions! 

 

 

 

Ishaan  J7  

Surya   J1  

Roya   P5  

Alyam   J1  

Zephy  J7  

Ayana  M10  



 

SWPBS in action... 

SWPBS captains, Raeanne and Kevin visited the classrooms this week to ask some of the students how they 
were able to fill their charts and what rewards they received in acknowledgement of such positive behaviours.  


